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Community Improvement of Algoma (CI of A)
Meeting Minutes
January 16, 2019
Boat Club

Board Members Present:  Paula Levy, Ann Schmitz, Jan Dart, Bob Kuhn, Nicole Meverden, Craig Peterman, and Sue Hepp

Others Present: Mitch Groessl, Jim Rabas, Tom Levy, Kendra Bulgrin from James May Gallery, Kim and Paul Larson from Larson-Marvine, Inc.
Levy opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m.

1. A motion to approve the January agenda by Kuhn; second by Dart.  Motion carried.

2. A motion to approve the November 14, 2018 minutes by Dart; second by Kuhn.  Motion carried.

3. Levy turned the meeting over to Kendra Bulgrin, James May Gallery.  Kendra informed us of the newly formed organization:  Art Algoma.  It was formed to showcase Algoma as a premiere Arts Destination and also give support to the already thriving art scene in Algoma.

Kim Larson from Larson-Marvine, Inc., talked about ‘branding’ development for Art Algoma.  Her main focus was awareness at this point. The first step would be to get rack cards printed and distributed, plus flags and banners on the poles downtown Algoma.  They would need financial assistance and sponsorship to get this project off the ground.  The amount submitted by Larson-Marvine, Inc. for this project is $3,335.00.
4. Treasurer’s Report:  Checking Account Balance:  $9,832.11.  
Money Market balance: $61,436.52.  Motion made by Schmitz to approve the treasurer’s report; second by Kuhn.   Motion carried.
Dart mentioned that Bird City Algoma now has $750.00 in their account within CI of Algoma’s accounting system.

Old Business

1. Mural Update:  Much discussion on this subject.  By general consensus it was agreed that Kendra and some of the artists should be involved in updating/renovating the existing murals.  If this type of painting isn’t their forte, perhaps they know of artists who would be interested.

Dart reported that the fence has not been removed and didn’t know when it would be.  If the boards are salvageable, there could be a potential buyer who has shown interest.

Hepp felt that this area could also include a ‘gathering place’ where people could sit and visit.  It would be nice to include the Kewaunee County Garden Club to work and give financial support for this project.  

Ideas for the new fence could include a Wolves head which could be used as a ‘photo op’.  Other ideas of a lighthouse scene or a garden scene would be of interest.  

2. Calendars:  The 2019 calendars cost $3,690.00; previous year was $4,500.00.  Rabas said that he would go with the larger format and the spiral binding for the 2020 calendar.  Rabas and Hepp will work on this project.  Rabas will contact previous photographers for photo submissions. 
New Business

1. Wine Fest Ad:  No action was taken as it is not needed until July.

2. Art Algoma:  After much discussion regarding the earlier information given by Kendra and Kim, it was agreed to give the $3,335.00 to this project with the understanding that it is not only a sponsorship but it also 
is a business partnership.  A motion to approve the sponsorship -partnership by Schmitz; second by Peterman.  Motion carried.


3. Farm Technology Days Grant:  The Pocket Park project received $650.00.   The CI of Algoma was very fortunate to receive money from 
the grant.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, Wednesday, February 20 at 4:00 p.m. (Boat Club)
Motion made by Kuhn to adjourn at 4:58 p.m., second by Dart. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sue Hepp, Secretary
www.algomaciofa.org
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